

Back To School NEWSLETTER







Welcome back! I hope you had a restful and enjoyable break. As we begin this new school year, I'm excited for the learning, growth, and opportunities ahead. Together, we'll continue building a school community where every student feels supported and inspired to do their best. Let's make it a great year!

Ms. Harden



Principal: Ms. Harden

Admin. Assistant: Mrs. Rylance

ECS Teacher: Mrs. Groves

Grade 1-2 Teacher: Mrs. Graham
Grade 2-4 Teacher: Mrs. Hayes

Grade 3-4 Teacher: Mrs. Hayes **Grade 5-6 Teacher:** Ms. Young

Music Teacher: Mr. Kramer

P.E. Specialist: Mr. Stewart

Educational Assistant: Mrs. Kress

Custodian: Mrs. Peck

Pick-Up/Drop-Off

Please use the **parking lot** when you are dropping off or picking up your child.

Doors open at **8:15** for all students Please have students here no later than 8:25.

Dismissal bell rings at **3:25** for all students to load busses and be picked up.

Website/Social Media

www.winfieldschool.ca

Instagram:

winfield_school

Facebook:

Winfield School









Page 2

Support Workers

Family School Liaison Worker:

Kandice Wynia

Wellness Worker:

• Peyton Schneider

Indigenous Support Worker:

• Wayne Caron

Message from FSLW

Welcome Back!!! I hope you all had a fun-filled summer. I am excited to be back at Winfield School this year as the FSL.

As the Family School Liaison, my main focus is to provide social and emotional support, crisis intervention and referral to community resources.

I can support students with:

- emotional regulation, such as, anger, frustration, worry, anxiety, sadness, fear
- stress management
- experiencing grief/loss
- changes within the family ie.
 separation/divorce, illness, family stress
- bullying
- conflict resolution/friendship challenges
- transitioning to BMC

I am also available to parents/guardians. If you have any questions/concerns regarding your child's well-being, parenting strategies or are seeking a referral to community resources, please give me a call at the school or contact me by email.

This year I am available at school on Day 3s. All Family School Liaison services are confidential and parental consent needs to be given for continued support.

Kandice Wynia - FSL, RPC, MPCC, CT kandice.wynia@wrps11.ca

Allergy Alert

Please note: We have a student with a severe tree nut allergy. Please avoid sending these types of nuts to school with your child: almonds, cashews, hazelnuts, pecans, macadamia nuts, pine nuts, pistachios, and walnuts. Peanuts and peanut butter are

Parent Meetings

safe to have in our school.

We will be having regular Parent Council and Parent Fundrasing Committee meetings throughout the school year. These meetings are important as this is where we gain support and funding to ensure our children experience fun and exciting opportunities both in and outside of the school.

Please try to attend our first meeting on September 15th at 3:45 in the art/science room.

Milk Program

White and chocolate milk can be purchased for \$1. We <u>cannot</u> accept cash, however, you can buy milk cards online in PowerSchool for \$5, \$20, or \$50. Milk sales will start on **September 8th.**











September 2025 (1996)

| MONDAY | TUESDAY | WEDNESDAY | THURSDAY | FRIDAY |
|----------------------------------|--------------------------|-----------------------------------|----------|--------|
| 1 | First Day for Grades 1-6 | First Day for Kindergarten | 4 | 5 |
| 8 Milk sales start | 9 | 10 | 11 | 12 |
| 1 5 Parent Council Meeting 3:45 | 16 | 17 | 18 | 19 |
| 22 | 23 | 2 4 Rod Drebert Cross Country Run | 25 | 26 |
| 29 | 30 | | | |
| Orange Shirt Day | TRC No School | | | |

